THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, MARCH 15,2022 – 6:35 P.M.
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 4/26/22
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. after informal Annual Meeting.
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.   Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. and Association attorney Deborah Ross.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the February 22, 2022 Board of Directors meeting.   Bertha made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce stated that he provided his report during informal annual meeting and had nothing further to add.
.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau reviewed the February financial and reported that expenses were 12% under-spent for the month.
He stated that he reviewed the 2021 Tax Return submitted by the CPA and there are no taxes due.  Also received from the CPA is the 2021 draft Audit Report and no issues were found.  Steve therefore made a motion to approve the CPA’s Draft Year-End 2021 Financial Report; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
Next, he presented the CPA’s engagement letter for services provided for 2021 and 2022.  The fee remains the same as the past two (2) years.  Steve made a motion to accept the engagement letter; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor. 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Bertha made a motion that all officers remain the same as 2021; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor:


President

Bruce Testa


1st Vice President
Carol Anselmo


2nd Vice President
Elaine Knapp


Secretary

Bertha Matics


Treasurer

Steve Rousseau

The Isles, HOA 3-15-22

BOD Meeting Minutes

Page 2 of 3

MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated March 15, 2022 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website. 
Donna reported that Only Trees has completed the annual palm tree trimming.  The tennis court repairs/resurfacing is currently underway and reminded everyone that the north courts will re-open as four (4) dedicated pickleball courts and the south courts will remain as two (2) tennis courts. She also stated that the damaged street sign at the round-about on Niemen and Sargasso has been replaced.  She also reported that the were two main line irrigation breaks effecting Euphrates, Danube and part of St. Lawrence and that they have been repaired and everything should be up and running again.
Review of Recommended Document Changes – The Association Attorney recommended that she review the recommended changes before the Board proceeds.  The Board felt it made sense for her to review them as the next step and this item was tabled until the next meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS
Sod Proposal from BrightView – The Board reviewed the proposal for Phase 2 of sod replacement.  The proposal is based on a complete community evaluation the beginning of March.  The proposal included front yards, side yards, back yards and some LVN areas that will require special treatment.  The amount of the proposal for all work is $102,025.06.  After much discussion, Bertha made a motion to accept the proposal not to exceed $102,025.06; seconded by Carol and the vote to approve was 4 to 1 with Elaine opposing.  It was agreed that a list of addresses receiving sod will be posted in the mailroom.  It was also reported that the Association has some credits due from BrightView and all credits will be applied to this proposal.
Lake Proposal from Solitude – Donna presented a proposal from Solitude to remove the spike rush from the front north lake in the amount of $9,685.00.  A lengthy discussion followed on the condition of the lakes.  There are two separate issues at this time – algae and the growth around the edge of some of the lakes.  This proposal is strictly to address the growth and not the algae.  Donna explained that she has meet several times with the Regional Manager of Solitude to discuss reasons as to why the lakes look as they do and how to address the issues.  The algae issue is as a result of the droughts over the last couple of years where the lakes have gotten very low allowing the vegetation from the bottom of the lake to grow above the water line and remain there even though the lakes have returned to their normal levels from the rains.  It was agreed that additional investigation will be done and other professionals contacted to determine how best to resolve these issues.  This item was tabled to the next meeting.
Ratify PTCS Change Order – When attempting to fill-in cracks on an area of the tennis courts that had benn previously repaired when a water line broke, the surface was crumbling.  The vendor gave the Board the option of continuing to fill-in the cracks as this is not a playing area; or to cut out the area, fill with concrete and grind down and acid wash and apply a fiberglass mesh before painting.  The Board elected to make the repair.  Elaine made a motion to accept the Change Order in the amount of $3,700.00; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
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RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident asked about bocce ball and shuffleboard courts.  Bruce asked the resident to obtain signatures from residents who would be interested in having such an amenity and it would be considered under Capital Contributions funds.

· A resident asked the status of the perimeter wall change to the documents.   Bruce stated it was still under consideration.

· A resident suggested since it is getting near time to replace roofs that it may be more cost effective to have several residents replace the roofs at the same time with a selected vendor and suggested putting a list together of interested parties.  He requested a list of names and addresses from the Association.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board Meeting will be Tuesday, April 26, 2022 at 7 pm in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
